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County Submits Rent Bid 
For Proposed Office Space
Coke County Commis­

sioners Court took 
another step Monday 
toward firming up 
plans to construct an 
auxiliary office build­
ing on the courthouse 
square at Robert Lee. 
The additional space 
is needed to alleviate 
crowded conditions in 
the Courthouse, and 
would be used to house 
the various federal 
agencies which now 
have offices in the 
Courthouse.

The County's govern­
ing body agreed on a 
proposed bid to cover 
rent for the use of 
the agencies Involved. 
The rent proposal is 
for payment for the
Soil Conservation Serv­
ice, the Agricultural 
Stabilization and Con­
servation Service and

Simpson, Long 
Receive Lone Star 
Farmer Degrees
William Simpson, son 

of Mr. and Mrs. Marvin 
Simpson of Robert Lee, 
and Richard Long, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Sid 
Long of Robert Lee, will 
receive the Lone Star 
Farmer Degree at the 
State FFA Convention 
in Fort Worth this 
week.

The Lone Star Farmer 
Degree is the highest 
award presented on the 
state level to FFA 
members. It is based 
upon leadership, schol­
arship, participation 
in FFA activities and 
supervised experience 
program.
William was a senior 

the past year at Rob­
ert Lee High School and 
is planning to attend 
Texas A&M University 
this fall.

Richard will be a 
senior at RLHS this 
fall.
The young men will 

be accompanied to the 
State FFA Convention 
by their adivsor, Sid 
Long.
DELEGATES TO ATTEND
Wade Wallace, son 

of Mr. and Mrs. Royce 
Wallace, and Ricky 
Ross, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Ross, will 
also attend three-day 
convention and serve 
as voting delegates
Continued on Page 3

the Farmers Home Ad­
ministration. The fed­
eral government ordin­
arily pays rent for 
housing these three 
agencies, even though 
space has been pro­
vided free by Coke 
County since the Court­
house was built.

Also to be housed in 
the proposed structure 
would be the offices 
of the County Extension 
Service agents. How­
ever, these agencies 
would not pay rent, as 
the county is required 
to furnish offices for 
them.
Another section of 

the building is pro­
posed to house the 
Coke County Library, 
which has during its 
short life acquired 
over 9,000 volumes 
and outgrown the 
cramped quarters pro­
vided in the old jail 
building.

County Judge W.W. 
Thetford said the 
court decided the ad­
ditional office space 
is badly needed, and 
present plans are to 
use some of the coun­
ty's federal revenue 
sharing funds for im­
mediate financing of 
the stnicture. He said 
the money derived from 
rent to be paid by the 
three federal agencies 
should eventually pay 
for the construction of 
the new building.

Some funds from Coke 
County Library are also 
available for use in 
the construction costs 
of that part of the 
building.

The commissioners 
also met Tuesday, July 
5, attending to routine 
business and discussing 
the rent proposal bids.

Annual Rodeo 
This Weekend

STELLA BICKLEY
Stella Bickley Is 
Lions Sweetheart

Stella Bickley, 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Jimmy Bickley > , 
has been selected 
Sweetheart of the 
Robert Lee-Silver Lions 
Club for 1977-1978.

Stella is a senior 
at the Robert Lee High 
School and is very ac­
tive in school sports.
As the Lions Club 

Sweetheart, she will 
participate in several 
local and district 
Lions Club activities.

Building Fund 
Reaches $1500

W.T. Scott, president 
of the Robert Lee-Sil- 
ver Lions Club, an- 
notinced the Fund Rais­
ing Campaign for the 
Lions Club Building is 
off to a successful 
start. Over 1,500 dol­
lars has been donated 
to the Building Fund 
as of this date.
Local merchants and 

building contractors 
have given their sup­
port with offers of 
material and skills.

The overall response 
from the community is 
very encouraging, ac­
cording to Scott.
Plans call for the 

Lions Club to take 
possession of their 
building on or before 
Sept. 1, 1977.

This weekend will be 
a gala occasion for 
local and visiting ri­
ders and ropers, as 
the annual Coke County 
rodeo will be held 
Friday and Saturday 
nights at the roping 
arena in Bronte. The 
event is sponsored by 
the Coke County Rodeo 
Association. The ac­
tion will start each 
day at 7 p.m.

One of the highlights 
of the two-day activ­
ity will be a parade 
Saturday, beginning 
at 5 p.m. The parade 
will form on Highway 
277 in south Bronte, 
travel to Main Street 
where it will turn, 
and continue on to the 
roping arena.

Everyone is invited 
to participate in the 
rodeo or be on hand 
to view the riders 
and others in the par­
ade.
Also, everyone is in-

3 GROCERY STORES 
ARE BURGLARIZED
Three Robert Lee gro­
cery stores were burg­
larized some time Sun­
day night, but law of- 
ficals reported the 
take was light in the 
break-ins.
West Way Grocery lost 
some change, cigarett­
es, watches and odds 
and ends, while Baker- 
Grocery & Market lost 
change and cigarettes. 
The Roadrunner Grocery 
was also burglarized 
but an investigation 
failed to find anyth­
ing missing.
Entrance was gained 
through rear doors of 
the stores.

CITIZENS OF TOMORROW

vited to attend the 
rodeo performance each 
night. Admission 
charge will be $1.00  
for adults and 50 cents 
for children. A con­
cession stand will be 
open at the rodeo arena.
Prizes this year will 
be belt buckles for 
first place winners 
in each event and hal­
ters for second place 
winners. Ribbons will 
go to third and fourth 
place winners.
There will be events 
for all ages and every­
one is requested to get 
his entry in as soon 
as possible. Deadline 
for entries is at 6 
p.m., Wednesday, Jvily 
13. Entry fee is $1.50 
for each event, except 
in the steer roping 
an calf roping events, 
where the cost of the 
animal will be added 
to the regular fee. 
Association officials 
said they are expecting 
at least 70 entries.

JUSTIN GARY, 2h 
Son of 

Mr. and Mrs. 
W.T. Gary Jr.

BLAKE PITCOCK, 2h 
Son of 

Mr. and Mrs. 
Gaylon Pitcock

THEOPA RODRIGUEZ, 
Daughter of 

Mr. and Mrs. 
Jody Rodriguez

Homecoming Is 
Plonned at Silver

The annual Silver 
Homecoming will be held 
Sunday, July 24, in 
the Fellowship Hall of 
the Silver Baptist 
Church.

Residents, former 
residents and friends 
of the Silver commun­
ity are invited to 
the barbecue lunch at 
noon and an afternoon 
of visiting.
The Silver Homecom­

ing Association will 
furnish meat, bread, 
beans, pickles, onions, 
drinks, plates and 
cups and the ladies 
are asked to bring 
salads and desserts to 
finish out the meal.
Following the noon 

meal, a business meet­
ing will be held to 
elect officers for 
next year and to at­
tend to other business 
matters. Larry Jameson 
is president this year 
and Mrs. Jameson is 
secretary-treasurer.
A spokesman said,

"Make your plans now 
to attend, come early 
and stay late. Please 
notify family and 
friends whose addres­
ses are unavailable."
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Congressman 

Bob Krueger 

Reports

Decision Was Easy, Yet Difficult
As you no doubt by 

now know, I have made 
a decision to seek 
statwide office, a de­
cision reached some 
time ago, and formal­
ized this past week 
during a July 4 picnic 
at my home in New 
Braunfels, Tex.
The decision to make 

the race for the United 
States Senate was, in 
one respect, a natural 
and easy one.

In another respect, 
it was the most dif­

ficult decision of my 
life.

It was difficult be­
cause during the three 
years I have been in 
congress, I have known 
the greatest joy of my 
life, being privileged 
to serve the people 
with whom I grew up, 
the people who taught 
me life, the people 
who have had such en­
ormous impact on what 
I believe, what I am.

In finalizing my de­
cision to seek state­

COKE COUl^TY

JU LY 15 & 16
7 P.M.

Bronte A rena
B R O N T E ,  T E X A S  

A L L  A G E S  E L I G I B L E  

I Concession W ill Be Open 
PARADE 5:00 P.M. SATURDAY

wide office, I con­
sidered many factors, 
but foremost among 
those factors was my 
concern and affection 
for the people of the 
21st District, those 
of you who sent me to 
Congress.

It would be less than 
candid if I did not . 
tell you that some 
loyal and good friends 
have told me they wish 
I would remain as 
their 21st District 
representative and, 
although my decision 
is now firm, it has 
been deeply gratifying 
that there are those 
who think I have served 
them well enough for 
them to want me to 
continue in that cap­
acity.
However, what I have 

to believe, and what 
I ask you to understand 
is that the people of 
the 21st District will 
not be losing a con­
gressman, should my en­
deavor be successful, 
as I think it will be, 
but they will be gain­
ing a U.S. senator.
The people of the 21st 
will not only not be 
forgotten, but will 
likely be better served 
by having a voice in
the Senate. Hopefully, 
all of Texas will be 
better served.

To the other aspect 
of my decision, the 
easier part of my de­
cision :
The lesson I have 

perhaps learned best 
in Washington is that 
there exists a vital 
need for strong and 
courageous and intel­
ligent leadership. 
Certainly, many of my 
colleagues in public 
life possesses these 
traits. Some do not.
But because Texas,is 

at a crucial point in 
development, in growth, 
in potential, I be­
lieve it is essential 
that Texas be repre­
sented by a special 
kind of senator in 
Washington. Because 
the state is growing 
rapidly, the senator 
must know something 
about the complexities 
of growth. Because the 
state remains a major 
agricultural one, the 
senator must under­
stand the uniqueness 
of an agricultural 
economy and the needs 
of rural America. I 
believe I possess that 
diversity and I believe 
I possess it because 
in serving the people 
of the 21st, I have 
been challenged by a 
congressional geo­
graphical makeup that 
is, indeed, diverse.

In spite of my con­
fidence regarding the 
endeavor, I’ve also 
confronted the fact 
that this effort will 
require stamina, much

hard work, a new kind 
of growth, personal 
and professional. But 
I have announced early, 
allowing not only the 
people of Texas to ex­
amine my credentials, 
but allowing the people 
of the 21st District 
substantial time to 
become acquainted with 
who might wish to suc­
ceed me as 21st Dis­
trict congressman, and 
by announcing early I 
hope to be able to ex­
plore every portion of 
this state with a vi­
gor that will be good 
for me, and for Texas.
But most important, 

as I move about Texas, 
will be the constant

demand to rise to the 
challenge I have under­
taken. As I do that, 
foremost in my mind 
will be what I have 
learned from you, the 
people of the 21st, be­
cause it is from you 
that my strength most 
surely will come.

The old ideas that 
something is "safe" or 
"unsafe" is no longer 
considered practical 
by experts in accident 
prevention. All activ­
ities contain "risk." 
The job is to separate 
"reasonable risk" from 
"unreasonable risk," 
says the Texas Agri­
cultural Extension 
Service.

Reddy Tips 
To Heip\i)o...

^ S T R E T C H ^

Your D ollar$

Use your 
Rejrigeratof Wisely...

O pen and close the refrigerato r and fre e ze r  doors  
only w hen necessary. S everal item s can be rem oved  
at once to reduce loss ot cold air.

Freezers  and refrigerators  op erate  m ost effic iently  
w hen filled  to the co rrect capac ity . Foods should  
be p laced slightly apart on re frigera to r shelves for  
co rrect circu lation .

C over all liquids stored in the re frig era to r (espe­
c ia lly  frost-free  m odels). M o isture is draw n  into 
the a ir from  uncovered liquids m aking the  re frig er­
ator w ork harder.

f ir  Be sure your ap p liance is standing level so that 
the door seals properly. By setting a g lass of w ater  
on the top, you can see if it is level.

Pick up your F R E E  copy of 
" E N E R G Y  CONSERVATION"  

Booklet from

SHIm] n îgidaire
Hom e Env iro nm ent D iv is io n  of G e n e ra l M oto rs.

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COM PANY

tilUXXtlBtllV 
l.rnpkn.> ■

A  M m iber of Th e  Centra l and South West System
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for the Robert Lee FFA 
Chapter.
A program of out­

standing speakers has 
been planned and im­
portant business mat­
ters will be transacted, 
including election of 
a state president. Del­
egates will also elect 
a state sweetheart and 
select the top talent 
team in the state.
More than 5,000 FFA 

members, advisors and 
guests are expected to 
attend the convention.

Brown Family 
Has Reunion

Descendants of Rob­
ert and Tennie Brown 
met Saturday, July 9, 
at the Recreation Cen­
ter in Robert Lee for 
their annual family 
reunion.
Those attending were 

Roy and Lois Housen- 
fluck of Ft. Worth, 
Pauline and David Stub­
blefield and Frankie 
Stubblefield of Colo­
rado City, Fay and 
Bertha Moore of Big 
Spring, Bill and Helen 
Hosea of Arlington, 
Delphene Berry of Cor­
pus Christ!, Fritz and 
Clydene Maxwell and 
Cayla and Brusse Bill­
ingsley of Odessa,
Scott Sage, Ruth Chiv- 
ers and Sam and Cleta 
Beall of Midland.
Also Allah Mae Nich­

ols of Abilene, Larry 
and Harry Moore and 
Russell Bruton of Lub­
bock, Mrs. C.M. Brown 
and Mr. and Mrs. Harold 
Brown of San Angelo,
Mr. and Mrs. C.S. Brown 
of Vincent, Mr. and 
Mrs. R.L. Housenfluck 
of Cleburne and Vera 
Jameson of Silver.

Frankie Stubblefield, 
who attended from Col­
orado City, is a daugh­
ter of the late Robert 
and Tennie Brown and 
she is 98 years old.
Mrs. C.M. Brown of San 
Angelo is a daughter- 
in-law.

LOOK  WHO'S NEW

Jana Lynn, is the 
name of the new daugh­
ter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Mike Reasonover, born 
July 8 in West Coke 
County Hospital. She 
tipped the scales at 
6 pounds, 7 ounces.
Grandparents are 

Mrs. Selva Mae Cowart 
of Robert Lee and Mr. 
and Mrs. M.J. McClen­
don of Lubbock.

JIM CRAIG TOURING 
EUROPE WITH BAND
Jim Craig, son of Mr. 

and Mrs. James Craig 
of Robert Lee, is cur­
rently touring with 
the 1977 American 
Youth Studio Jazz 
Band Goodwill European 
Concert and Study Tour.

Craig, a 1976 grad­
uate of Robert Lee 
High School and a fresh­
man at Abilene Christ­
ian University, plays 
bass for the group. He 
is one of seven stud*-• 
ents from ACU playing 
in the 20-member band. 
The tour will include 
stops in France, Swit­
zerland, Austria, the 
Netherlands and Germany.

The Studio Jazz Band 
is related organiza­
tion of the American 
Youth Symphony Chorus.

Notes
Prom The

OU Field
Andarko Production 

Co. will drill No. 1 
State-Salmon Unit as a 
Rule 37 project in the 
Wendkirk (Cisco) Field 
in Coke County.
The planned 3,750- 

foot venture is locat­
ed six miles east of 
Robert Lee on a 20- 
acre lease.

Site is 2,015 feet 
from the north and 160 
feet from the southeast 
lines of E. Girke Sur­
vey 456, A-160.

The Meadow Creek 
(Canyon oil) field of 
Coke County gained its 
third producer and a 
location west extension 
with completion of Cor- 
pening Enterprises,
Fort Worth, No. II. A. 
Bird, nine miles north­
west of Robert Lee, for 
195 barrels of 42 grav­
ity oil, no water, with 
gas-oil ratio of 179-1.
Production was through 

a 20-64-inch choke and 
perforations at 5,187- 
198 feet.
Scheduled also as a 

7,000-foot wildcat, it 
was drilled to 5,266 
feet where 4^-inch cas­
ing was set.
Location is 660 feet 

from the south and east 
lines of 320-1A-H&TC.
Announcement-
Linda Boone, librar­

ian at the Coke County 
Library, has announced 
that effective July 5 
the library is open 
from 8 a.m. until 12 
noon and 1 to 5 p.m. 
Monday through Friday.

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE
Southside Church of Christ

BtBLE STUDY .................... 10:00 A.M. EVENING WORSHIP . . .  6:30 P.M.
WORSHIP ............................ 11:00 A.M. WED. BIBLE STUDY  7:00 P.M

--- THE FRIENDLY CHURCH -----
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

STOP - SHOP - SAVE

. WHILE THEY LAST
R U M P  R O A S T  lb. 99e

ARMOUR STAR FRANKS 
B U L K  S L I C E D  B A C O N  
Dottie Lee Canned Biscuits

12 or. pkg. 79e 
lb. $1.29 
2 for 25c

REG.
BOX 69c

I lb. box 59c 
16 or. box 79c 

bag 79c

DUNCAN HINES CAKE MIX
K R I S P Y  C R A C K E R S  
HI  H O  C R A C K E R S  
SUNSHINE CHIPAROO COOKIES

Iniperial Snpr
HEINZ BAR-B-QUE SAUCE 
S W I F T ' S  P R E M  
ARM & HAMMER DETERGENT 70 or. $1.09 
Tabby Morsels Cat Food (flat can) 6 for 99c

303 Size 
Can

16 oz. hot. 65c 
12oz. can 89c

3 forOiirDarliflfOom
Contadina Tomatoes, 300 size can 2 for 89c 
Delmonte Sweet Peas 303 size can 35c
Delmonte Spinach 303 size can 29c
Libby Tomato Sauce, 8 oz. can 6 for 99c

, .  Russet Spuds

O R A N G E S lb. 23c
PRICES EFFECTIVE JULY 15th & 16th

MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS, INC. —  WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

West Way 
G rocery

IffTU & BISH OP PH ONE 46» - 3« 5 V

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS
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Lammers and Kirby Lam- 
mers and Mr. and Mrs. 
Randy Lammers of Hous­
ton; Mr. and Mrs. Les­
lie Mitchell of Melvin; 
and Mrs. Dale Johnson 
and daughter of New 
Swazey, New Hampshire.

Krueger Receives 
Worm Welcome

%

MRS. STEVE W. SMITH
Miss AAartha Rebecca Joiner and' 
Steve W. Smith Are Wed July 9

Martha Rebecca Joiner 
of San Angelo and Steve 
W. Smith of Robert Lee 
exchanged wedding vows 
Saturday, July 9, at 
7:00 p.m. in the Cal­
vary Lutheran Church 
at San Angelo. The 
Rev. Richard Mazak, 
pastor, performed the 
double ring ceremony.

Parents of the couple 
are Mr. and Mrs. W.R. 
Joiner of San Angelo 
and Mr. and Mrs. Wil­
lis W. Smith of Robert 
Lee.

Given in marriage by 
her father, the bride 
wore a gown of white 
alamode silk fashioned 
with Chantilly lace 
motifs on the full 
style skirt. The em­
pire bodice featured 
a high lined u-shaped 
neckline with full 
long sleeves cuffed 
at the wrist. Her 
headpiece was held by 
a Chantilly lace floor 
length veil. She car­
ried a cascade of yel­
low, orange^ and white 
organza flowers ac­
cented with baby's 
breath.

Mrs. David Gay of 
San Angelo pj.ayed the
traditional wedding 
music and accompanied 
Mrs. Lynn Beal of San 
Angelo who sang "Fol­
low Me" and "Ever­
green" .
Mrs. Tom Couch of 

Berlin, Germany, served 
her sister as matron of 
honor. Bridesmaids were 
Mrs. Johnny Williams 
of Snyder, Mrs. Dwayne 
Eding of San Antonio, 
and Miss Judy Valtr of

San Angelo.
Miss Tracy Walker of 

Berlin, Germany, car­
ried the rice bags.
Danny Perciful was 

best man. Groomsmen 
were Donny Mauldin of 
San Angelo, James Smith 
of Odessa, and Robert 
Sanchez of Midland.
Lynn Beal of San 

Angelo and Tom Couch 
of Berlin, Germany, 
seated guests.
A reception honoring 

the couple was held 
after the ceremony in 
the church reception 
room. Members of the 
houseparty included 
Mrs. Nelson Dukes,
Mrs. Jim Sickich, Mrs. 
Kerry Rainey, Mrs. 
Leonard Strain, and 
Miss Patricia Brick- 
ley, all of San Angelo.
The bride is a 1973 

graduate of Central 
High School and is 
presently employed at 
the Midland Reporter 
Telegram. Her husband 
is a 1972 graduate of 
Robert Lee High School, 
attended Elkins Insti­
tute in Houston, and 
is presently employed 
with Dyna Drill Corp­
oration in Midland.
The couple will make 

their home in Midland.
A rehearsal dinner 

was hosted by the 
groom's parents at 
Zentner's Daughter's 
Steak House in San An­
gelo Friday night.
Out of' town guests 

for the wedding were:
Mr. and Mrs. John 

Pevyhouse of Buckholt, 
maternal great-grand­
parents of the bride-

Representative Bob 
Krueger was welcomed 
to Robert Lee last 
Saturday afternoon 
vdien about 50 persons 
gathered on the Court­
house square to greet 
the congressman and 
listen to his plans 
to run for U.S. Sena­
tor.
Mrs. Cumbie Ivey Jr., 

county Democratic 
chairman and state 
committeewoman, headed 
the delegation to wel­
come Krueger and to 
supervise the serving 
of ice cream to those 
present.
Krueger, who is serv­

ing his second term 
as representative of 
the 21st District, is 
seeking the senatorial 
post now held by Re­
publican John Tower.
Mrs. Ivey said she 

was well pleased with 
the response of Robert 
Lee citizens to 
Krueger's visit.

Wojf-ek Family 
Holds Reunion

The seventh annual 
Wojtek family reunion 
was held July 2 at 
Robert Lee at the Troy 
Montgomery place.

Descendants of Mr. 
and Mrs. V.V. Wojtek, 
Sr. attending the bar­
becue included:
Mrs. V.V. Wojtek,Sr., 

Mr. and Mrs. Marlow 
Wojtek, Stacy and Shan­
non, Mr. and Mrs. O.C. 
Wojtek, Mr. and Mrs. 
Gene Williams and Ken­
neth, Mr. and Mrs.
James Bryson and Wen­
dy, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Walker Cobb all of 
San Angelo.
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 

Wojtek of Houston,
Mr. and Mrs. Victor 
Wojtek, Rex and Mike, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Mar­
cus Huggins of Okla. 
City, Okla., Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert V. Wojtek, 
Kevin and John of San 
Antonio, Mr. and Mrs. 
V.V. Wojtek Jr. and 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
Wojtek and Michelle of 
Midland, Mr. and Mrs. 
Troy Montgomery, Mr. 
and Mrs. Gregg Williams, 
Shelly and Matthew and 
Joan Wojtek of Lubbock, 
Mr. and Mrs. Frankie 
Wojtek and Deanna and 
Mr. and Mrs. Lanton 
Avants of Eden.

Also Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Campbell, Debbie

and Mark of Fort Worth, 
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin 
Johnston and Debbie of 
Marble Falls, Mr. and 
Mrs. David Burk, Shan­
non and Brent of Gar­
land, Joyce Cobb of 

* Denton and Troy E. 
Montgomery of Robert 
Lee.

Other relatives at­
tending were Mr. and 
Mrs. Tom Wiginton, Mr. 
and Mrs. Otto Wojtek, 
Mr. and Mrs. Victor 
Wojtek and Mrs. Gene 
Wojtek of Robert Lee, 
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Nut­
ter of Bronte, Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Wojtek of 
Abilene, Mr. and Mrs. 
Gaylon Murphy of San 
Angelo and Dale Wojtek 
and Melba Long of Rob­
ert Lee.
Guests were Kenneth 

Fedor of Lubbock, Tam­
ara Albright and Dale 
Stewart of Okla. City, 
Okla. Vickie Doss of 
Eden and Joanne Wlke 
of San Angelo.
Mr. and Mrs. C.D. 

Herron of Garland 
spent the July 4th 
weekend in Robert Lee 
with her mother, Mrs. 
Bess Keener.
Mr. and Mrs. Clark 

Duff of Odessa visited 
her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. B.D. Rogers, and 
Mitt over the July 4th 
weekend. Cliff Cole 
of Friona spent a week 
with the Rogers family.

STATEMENT OF CONDITION

ROBERT LEE STATE BANK
R O B E R T LEE, TEXAS

JUNE 30, 1977

RESOURCES LIABILITIES
Loans and Discounts............. $2,318,477.05 Capital S to ck ........................ ,$ 100,000.00
U. S. Bonds & Securities . . . . 449,383.00 Surplus ............................. 200„000.00Warrants and State Bonds . . 684,790.11
Other Bonds........................... 2,774,054.89 Undivided Profits ............. 380,565.41
Federal Funds So ld ................ 200,000.00 Reserves ........................ .. 29,276.61
Banking House...................... 24,705.00 Other Liabilities ................ 62,075.03Furniture and Fixtures......... 1 9,604.04 Deposits ....................Cash and Exchange............. 755,213.64 . 6,506,937.58
Other Assets........................... 52,626.90

$7,278,854.63 $7,278,854.63

OFFICERS
G. C. ALLEN, President WILLIS W. SMITH, Cashier
WM. H. ALLEN, Vice President GLADYS WALDROP, Assistant Cashier 

JOANN MEADOWS, Assistant Cashier

DIRECTORS
G. C. Allen 
Cumbie Ivey

Wm. H. Allen
Victor Wojtek Vaughan S. Davis

Willis W. Smith 
E. A. Clendennen
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FISHING
r e p o r t

f r o m
___  . __ Lake Spence

Y J ’ s MARINA « _______ ..YJ’s MARINA 
Wallace and Danny Lang- 
ly, H.A. Spell, Mona­
hans, 4 striper to 
10 lbs.
Jerry Antry, 1 stri­

per 9*2 lbs.

Lost Rites 
Held July 3 for 
Freeman Clark

Freeman Carl Clark,
81 died Friday, July 1, 
at 11:00 p.m. in West 
Coke County Hospital.

Services were held 
July 3 at 3 p.m. in 
First United Methodist 
Church with the Rev. 
Lyle Pierce, pastor, 
officiating. Burial 
was in Robert Lee 
Cemetery under the di­
rection of Newby Fun­
eral Home.
He was b o m  Sept. 20, 

1895 in Runnels County, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. 
George (Mattie Warwick) 
Clark, and came to 
Coke County in 1896.
He and Willie Bell were 
married May 30, 1920 
at Robert Lee.
Mr. Clark was as­

sociated with Coke 
Motor Co. in Robert 
Lee several years and 
then he and Chism Brown 
owned and operated 
Brown and Clark Service 
Station until his re­
tirement.
He was a Mason, Shri- 

ner of Suez Temple of 
San Angelo, Member of 
the Methodist Church, 
was Mayor of Robert 
Lee two different 
times and served on the 
City Commission for 
several years. He was 
a World War I Veteran 
and was stationed in 
France for a time.
Survivors are his 

wife, Willie, of Rob­
ert Lee; a daughter,
Mrs. Bill (Carleen) 
Craddock of Medina; a 
sister, Mrs. Bertie 
Clift of West Coke 
County Nursing Home; 
two grandchildren, Ann 
Wells of Bellvllle and 
Frank Craddock of Col­
lege Station; and two
great-grandchildren,
Timothy Wells and Cody 
Wells of Bellville.
Pallbearers were 

Frank Allen, Sterling 
Lindsey, Hadley Rich­
ards, Ra3onond McGutchen 
and Tom Wlginton of 
Robert Lee and Jay
Craddock of Colorado City.
Honorary pallbearers 

were the Mens Bible 
Class of First United 
Methodist Church, Chism 
Brown, T.M. Wylie, J.C. 
Snead, Tom Hill and 
Fred Jameson.

Mean Ole Woman and 
Wanema Howard,Odessa,
5 stripers to 12*2 lbs.; 
Mary and Cecil Cherry, 
Odessa, 6 stripers to­
tal weight 37*2 lbs.; 
Roger and Pat Moore, 
and Cathy Murphy, Odes­
sa, 5 stripers to 3*2 
lbs.

Clay Black, Stanton,
5 white bass.

Jim Newton, and Roy 
Warden, Brownfield,
2 striper to 6 lbs.,
1 oz.
Leslie Reenes, Shal- 

lowwater, 42 channel 
cat to 8*2 lbs. - 1 
striper 4 lbs.
David Burson, Has­

kell, 1 striper 8 3/4  
lbs.
Orville Smith, Pecos, 

1 striper, 7 lbs.
Charles Travis, Lake 

Spence, 5 stripers to 
6-3/4 lbs.
WILDCAT FISH-A-RAMA 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon 

Bain, Mr. and Mrs. Bil­
ly Joe Turner and Fam­
ily, Turkey, 18 striper 
to 8 lbs. 9 oz.
Frank Mashbum, Big 

Springs, 1 striper to 
19*2 lbs. ; Bill Emerson, 
Gil Seelmeyer, Big 
Springs, 6 stripers to 
8% lbs.
Don Douglas, Sand 

Springs, 3 stripper 
2, 6 , 7  lbs., Dee Jon 
Douglas, Sand Springs,
1 striper 4 lbs.; Dor­
othy Douglas, Sand 
Springs, 1 striper 4 
lbs.
Henry Howell, Abi­

lene, 1 striper 6 lbs.
James Hood, Bubba 

and Audrey Duncan,
Robert Lee, 29 channel 
cat to 4 lbs, 4 stri­
per to 8 lbs., 2 yel­
low cat to 4*2 lbs.;
Avis Cook and Ben 
Cook, Robert Lee, 7 lb. 
and 4 lb. striper.
Bonnie Bates, Odes­

sa, 2 striper to 3*2 
lbs., 1 channel cat 
1-3/4 lbs.
HILLSIDE GROCERY 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Was­
son, Odessa, 4 striper 
to 5 lbs., 5 white 
bass to 1 lb.

Dennis Cox, Hobbs,
1 yellow cat 20 lbs.,
20 channel cat to 5 lbs.
H.M. Davis, Jal, 2 

channel cat to 6 lbs.

Funeral Services 
Held Sunday for 
Mrs. McCutchen
Mrs. Daisy Esther 

McCutchen, 81, died at 
8:50 a.m. Friday at 
her home in Robert Lee 
after suffering an ap­
parent heart attack.

Services were held 
at 3 p.m. Sunday at 
First United Methodist 
Church conducted by 
the Rev. Lyle Pierce, 
pastor. Burial was in 
Robert Lee Cemetery 
directed by Newby 
Funeral Home.

She was b o m  Nov. 1, 
1895 in Coke County, 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Lindsey H. (Ae- 
line Teeters) McDorman 
and had lived in Coke 
County all her life.
She was married to 
John Edward McCutchen 
Nov. 16, 1916 at Rob­
ert Lee. He died in 
1928 and she was also 
preceded in death by 
a daughter, Marjorie 
Conley, in 1951.
Mrs. McCutchen was 

a member of the Metho­
dist Church and a house­
wife. Until ill health 
kept her home, she 
worked with her son, 
Gordon, at his variety 
store downtown.

Survivors include 
two sons, Gordon Mc­
Cutchen of Robert Lee 
and Joe McCutchen of 
Bronte; two daughters, 
Mrs. Mary Lou Salvato 
and Mrs. Gayle Britt 
of San Angelo; six 
grandchildren and 
eight great-grandchild­
ren.
Pallbearers were 

Vtynn Reagan Weathers,
Don Weathers and Stev­
en Welsh of Norman,
Okla., Quinn Conley of 
Baird, Steve Kelton of 
Bronte and Bobby Bold­
ing of Robert Lee.

Friday Last Day 
To Cast Vote in 
Beef Referendum
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HOSPITAL NEWS
The following admis­

sion and dismissals 
were reported by the 
West Coke County Hos­
pital District:
June 21: Pera Lee

Saunders, Una Walton, 
Dora Jordon and Ches­
ter Kiker dismissed.
June 22: Rebecca

Fuentez dismissed.
June 23: Alvie Best
admitted. Elsie Latham 
dismissed.
June 24: Hazel Morrow,

Agapito Rodrigues and 
Hiram Brock admitted. 
Gaylon Pitcock and Al­
vie Best dismissed.
June 25: Ernest Black
and Jerry Parker ad­
mitted.
June 26: Onle Cupp
admitted. Jerry 
Parker dismissed.
June 27: Sam McGal-
llan admitted. Hazel 
Morrow and Kathryn 
Patrino dismissed.

June 28: Edward
Martindale, Christine 
Roach, admitted.
June 29: Jessie

Parrish, Clarence Mit­
chell, Freeman Clark, 
admitted. Ernest Black 
dismissed.
June 30: Rhonda

Hood admitted. Edward 
Martindale dismissed.

July 1: Owen Arm­
strong, Gladys Wright, 
M.A. Cox, Mattie Meyer 
admitted. Freeman Clark 
(deceased), Christine 
Roach, Onie Cupp, Hi­
ram Brock, Mellndy 
Hickman dismissed.
July 2: Ray Gloria

admitted.
July 3: Johnny Plum-

admitted. Mattie Meyery, 
M.A. Cox, dismissed.

July 11: Cecil May-
field, Bonnie Robert­
son, Mary Ann Jordan, 
admitted. Frank Cham- 
bers, Jana Lyn Reason— 
over, Judy Reasonover, 
Clay Allen, Winnie 
Tidwell, Jessie Hurley, 
dismissed.
July 12: Ben Oglesby,

Raymond Smith (deceased) 
dismissed.

.J“ ■ • -- •

Mrs. Imogene Quisenberry

Mrs. Quisenberry 
Given Weather 
Service Award

Mrs. Imogene M. 
Quisenberry of Robert 
Lee has received a 
letter of commendation 
and lapel pin from the 
National Weather Ser­
vice for completing 
20 years of service as 
a cooperative weather 
observer.

In a letter from 
Charles E. Ridge, Chief 
of the Regional Sub­
station Management
Branch in Fort Worth, 

lee, Ethel Green, admit- appreciation was ex- 
ted. Johnny Plumlee,
Herman McAnelly, Ray 
Gloria, Gladys Wright 
dismissed.
July 4: Johnny

Plumlee admitted, Rhon­
da Hood, Jessie Par­
rish, dismissed.

tended to Mrs. Quisen­
berry for her years of 
volunteer service to 
the Weather Service.
The letter said in 

part:
"It is our pleasure 

to inform you that in

Friday, July 15, is 
the last day for cattle­
men to vote in the beef 
referendum which is be­
ing conducted over the 
country. Balloting on 
the matter began July 
5, and only those who 
registered during the 
period June 6-17 are 
eligible to vote.
A total of 120 Coke 

County cattlemen regis­
tered, while some 
42,000 registered 
throughout Texas.

July 5: Gary Hubbard, June of this year you
Winnie Tidwell, Minnie completed 20 years as 
Wrinkle, admitted.
Clarence Mitchell, dis­
missed.

July 6 : Melindy
Hickman, Elsie Adams, 
admitted. Ethel Green,

a cooperative observer. 
The data you provide 
us becomes more valu­
able with time and is 
used by many organiz­
ations and individuals.

Sam McGallion dismissed. Without your unselfish 
July 7: Jessie Mac- efforts we would not

Sweatercoats for fall 
1977 wear deep arm­
holes, large collars 
and long sleeves in 
angora, mohair, shet­
land and other wool 
blends, says a cloth­
ing specialist.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS !

Bobby Roe Mumford 
received recognition 
from the Texas Tech 
University Engineering 
Department for being 
listed on the Dean's 
Honor Roll for the 
past spring semester.
A grade point of 3.00 
or higher must be ach­
ieved to earn this 
honor.

key, Daisy Hughes,
Iris Conner, Dola Wood, 
Clay Allen admitted.
July 8 : Judy Reas­

onover, Dora Jordan, 
Jana Lyn Reasonover, 
Pauline Martin, Annie 
Mae Bennlngfield, Phebe 
Howard, admitted. Dora 
Jordan (deceased), Gary 
Hubbard, Agapito Rod­
riquez (deceased), dis­
missed.

July 9: Howard Da-
vee, Raymond Smith,
Ben Oglesby, Trudy 
Farris, Larry Walls
admitted. Elsie Adams, 
Owen Armstrong, dis­
missed.

July 10: Frank Cham­
bers, Eula McCutchen,

have access to such 
worthwhile information.

"Please accept this 
lapel pin as a small 
token of the high es­
teem with which your 
service is held."

CORRECTION—

In the last issue of 
the Observer, an ad 
run by Robert Lee State 
Bank stated that stor­
age rooms for rent 
were 20x24 feet. This 
was an error, as the 
rooms are 10x24 feet.
We regret this error 
and hope nobody has 
been Inconvenienced 
by it.
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Robert Lee Area Residents Enjoy 
Annual Fourth of July Celebration

Robert Lee's third 
annual July 4th cele­
bration was held at 
Coke County Recreation 
and Show Center with 
around 80 persons at­
tending. Table games, 
visiting, registration 
and miscellaneous en­
tertainment began at 
2:00 p.m. Recreation 
for children started 
at 4:30, followed by 
a pot luck supper at 
7:00.
Dr. Thuy danh Do and 

his family were special 
guests of the Lions 
Club, sponsors of the 
celebration. Dr. Do 
gave an inspirational 
talk concerning the 
traumatic experience 
which he and his fel­
low countrymen suf­
fered in the loss of 
political freedom. He 
had only praise and 
gratitude for the 
people of the United 
States. He was espec­
ially emphatic con­
cerning his apprecia­
tion for the Christian 
influence found here.
His three older child­
ren played a piano 
trio for visitors, and 
Khanh, the oldest son, 
played several solos.

During the evening, 
the crowd was asked to 
decide if the affair 
should be held annual­
ly or alternating years. 
Almost unanimous vote 
was for annual meet­
ings. The celebration 
was first sponsored in 
1975 by Festival,
U.S.A. Division of the 
local Bicentennial Com­
mittee, and the City 
Council, and was re­
peated in the Bicenten­
nial year, 1976. The 
Robert Lee-Silver Lions 
Club took the project 
in 19-77 and plans to 
make each future cele­
bration bigger and bet­
ter.
At close of the even­

ing's activity, W.T. 
Scott, incoming Lion 
President, thanked 
those who provided 
vocal and instrumental 
music, stunts, poetry, 
and other entertainment.

Special thanks were 
expressed for the many 
who helped by perform-

1st

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
& 3rd Tuesday

of each month - 7 P-AA 
New Recreotion Center

ing duties related to 
food, building prep­
aration, clean-up af­
terward, and anything 
that helped to make thé 
celebration the joy 
that it was.
Oldest attendants 

were Bertie Clift and 
Ira A. Bird, both 95̂ 5 
years old. Youngest 
was Kim Do, seven 
years. Those who trav­
eled farthest were Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymond 
Schooler, Mosca, Colo­
rado. Twenty-two peo­
ple had attended each 
of the three annual 
celebrations, and all 
agreed to try to be 
on hand July 4, 1978, 
when the 102nd birth­
day of the U.S. will 
be observed.

Miss Lupe Munoz 
Places in District 
4-H Dress Revue
Lupe Munoz, daughter 

of Mr. & Mrs. Santiago 
Munoz of Robert Lee, 
modeled her pretty red, 
white and blue sundress 
at the District 4-H 
Dress Revue held in the 
Civic Center at Abi­
lene on Friday July 8. 
She participated in 
the junior division 
and was awarded a red 
ribbon.

Lupe participated 
with senior and junior 
winners of 4-H Dress 
Revues in 38 counties 
comprising Districts 
3 and 7 of the Texas 
Agricultural Extension 
Service. Iris Kalich, 
District 7 4-H Spec­
ialist, said, "One pur­
pose of the 4-H Cloth­
ing program and the 
district dress revue 
is to develop skills 
in the planning, sel­
ection and construc­
tion of clothing for 
different occasions."
A program for adult 

leaders and parents 
was presented by Marg­
aret Carlisle, a 4-H 
stylist with Simpli­
city Pattern Company 
of New York, and Mar­
ilyn Tindall, assoc­
iated, with Grigsby's 
Rag Doll of Abilene.
The luncheon was host­
ed by West Texas Util­
ities Company.
Others attending the 

district dress revue 
from Robert Lee were 
Mrs. Marshall Milli- 
can, adult clothing 
leader, and Mrs. Mun­
oz .

SENIOR CITIZENS 
TO MEET JULY 21

West Coke County Cit­
izens are to meet July 
21 at 11:30 a.m. at 
West Coke County Rec­
reation Center. All 
Senior Citizens are 
urged to come, bring 
a dish for lunch and 
enjoy the get-together.

Victory Assembly of God
6TH & HOUSTON ROBERT LEE DOYLE OLIVER, Pastor

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
SUNDAY:

Sunday School .............10:00 A.M.
Morning Worship . . . .1 1 :0 0  A.M.
Christ Ambassodors

PERSONALS
Weekend visitors In 

the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Wilson Bryan were 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Dean 
and son, Dustin Tyler, 
of Jacksboro and Mrs. 
Milton (Kitten) Lemons 
of Alpine.
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin 

Smith of Dallas and 
Mr. and Mrs. Willie 
Wallace of Amarillo 
recently visited in 
the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Fred Smith. They 
all went to Coleman to 
attend the Smith Fam­
ily reunion which was 
held June 26.
Mrs. Bryan Yarbrough 

recently spent a few 
days at Lake Buchanan 
where she visited Mr. 
and Mrs. Houston Hill 
and Mr. and Mrs. Vlrgle 
Barrett. The ladies 
are sisters. She was 
joined there by their 
nephew, James C. Wyche, 
and his daughters Mich­
elle and Laurie, all of 
Erie, Pa.

ITHANK you I
* *
I  Bryan Gartman *
*  ** Terry Bryan *
I  W. T. Scatt I
I Bill Green *
*  ** Jessie Yarbraugh J
* We I dan Pikes I
*  ** Jim Dunklin *
*  *
* Finnell Smith *
*  *
* Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Rae |
*  *
* Francis Jeffries *At
t  B.C.  D. t
*  *f  Bicentennial Cammittee *
¡FOR YOUR DONATION | 
I AND SUPPORT TO |
I OUR FUTURE HOME I
* I 
I ROBERT LEE-SILVER |
I LIONS CLUB I
I  BUILDING COMMITTEE I
* •!* *1* •T* »T* •T* »r* "T* ̂  ̂

DO Y O U  N E E D

Storage

WEDNESDAY:
Prayer and Bible

Study ............................  7:00 P.M.
FRIDAY:

(Youth) .......................... 6:30 P.M. Women’s Ministries ..10 :00 A.M,

B O A T S
H O U S E H O L D  F U R N I T U R E  

M O S T  A N Y T H I N G
We Hare Recently Completed Nine 10x24 Ft.

S T O R A G E  S P A C E S
In Robert Lee

The units have concrete floor, are of concrete 
and tile construction — waterproof and fire­
proof. They are conveniently located and the 
rent is reasonable.

If Storage Is a Problem for YOU, Come by 
And Get More Information from US!

S E E  A N Y  O F F I C E R  A T

Robert Lee Stale Rank



Senior LL Team 
Working Out for 
District Contest
The 1977 Senior Lit­

tle League All-Stars 
from the Colorado River 
League have been work­
ing out for the last 
ten days preparing to 
meet the Winters Sen­
ior Little League All- 
Stars. The game set 
for Thursday, July 21 
at Winters will de­
termine the District 
5 champions.
District 5 Champions 

will then meet the 
District 6 Winners on 
Monday, July 25 in 
Burkburnett. The Sec­
tional tourney winner 
will have to win three 
games at Burkburnett 
to advance to the state 
tourney in August.
Members of the All- 

Star team are: Kerry 
Gartman, Lynn Gulley, 
Brett Clark, Saul Sau- 
cedo, Robert Tijerina 
and Vic Conner, Robert 
Lee; Dusty Demere,
Shawn Calvert, Bruce 
My rick, and Lupe Nav­
arro, Sterling City;
Ben Alvarado, Mike Ho- 
hensee, and Anthony 
Alvarado, Miles; Don­
nie Jackson, Danny 
Aguerro and Mark Ball, 
Bronte; and Jimmy 
Fontenot from Carlsbad.
Jimmy Munez from 

Robert Lee will be the 
All-Star manager and 
his_assistant coach 
will be Bobby Myrlck » 
from-Sterling City.
FARM BUREAU SENDS 
FIREMAN TO SCHOOL

Coke-Sterling County 
Farm Bureau and the 
Texas Farm Bureau In­
surance Companies will 
jointly sponsor Cecil 
Lee Craig of the Sterl­
ing City Volunteer De­
partment to the 48th 
Annual Firemen's Train­
ing School. The school 
will be held July 24-29 
at A&M University.

"Volunteer fire de­
partments have been 
very effective in re­
ducing the amount of 
loss involved by fire 
in rural areas," said 
Finis Harmon, county 
president. "It is our 
hope in sponsoring 
this program that CeciL 
Lee Craig will help the 
Sterling City Volunteer 
Fire Department better 
serve the residents of 
Sterling County.
New Veterans Admini­
stration procedures 
for educational assis­
tance pa3mients require 
written requests to 
the schools by new stu­
dents for advance pay­
ments.

ROOFING
ALL TYPES HOOF REPAIR  

AND QUALITY ROOFS 
SEN T ELLIOTT ROOFING 

Ph. 055-2800, San Angelo, Texas

NURSES H AVE MEET 
AT WINTERS CHURCH

The Ballinger-Bronte- 
Winters, Division 58 
of the Licensed Voca­
tional Nurse Associa­
tion met in the St.
John's Lutheran Church 
in Winters on 7-7-77. 
Dr. Yung Kee Lee, M.D. 
from Winters spoke on 
"Preop and Post-op 
Care of the Surgical 
Patient".

Refreshments were 
served to 14 members.
1 advisory council 
member, and 8 visitors.

The next meeting of 
the LVNA will be on 
August 4 at 7:30 p.m. 
at the First Baptist 
Church in Bronte with 
Gertta Hill, R.N. 
speaking on the "Nur­
ses Role in the Emerg­
ency Room".

The public is invited 
to attend all of our 
meeting.

Electricity heated 
most new single family 
dwellings in 1976.

All-Star Team 
Announced for 
Little League
All-Stars for the 

1977 Colorado River 
Little League have 
been selected. The 
team is preparing to 
play the Ballinger 
All-Stars on Monday 
July 18 in Winters.
The Monday winner will 
play the Winters all­
stars on Tuesday July 
19 in Winters. District 
5 All-Star champions 
will be selected on 
July 28.

Royce Gene Hood will 
manage and Bob Wrinkle 
will be the assistant 
coach for the Colorado 
River Little League 
All-Stars.

The All-Stars are: 
Kyle Gibbs, Everett 
Wilson, Billy Teague, 
Eddie Hood, Quint 
Anthony, Lupe Torres, 
Scot Stephens and Ker­
ry Wrinkle, of Robert 
Lee; Blain Braswell,
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Shane Webb, Dennis 
Koenig, Jamie Alley, 
John Lee, and Kelghn 
Ho of Bronte; and Tim 
Smith, Clint Edmonston, 
Elmo Wright and Charles 
Curry, Carlsbad.

Compare! Oristaif Tablets 
relieve more colds 
miseries than Contac
ur Mspinn. Drislan Cornac Aspirin
Nasal Congestion / /
Runny Nose / /
Aches A Pain ✓ /
Fever / ✓

BASIC WATER SAFETY 
AND RESCUE

Begins July 18th at 6:30 P.M. 
At the Robert Lee Pool

For Inforrnation Call 453-2301

WHEN YOU NEED COMPLETE
I N S U R A N C E  S E R V I C E
For Your: HOME —  R A N C H ----FARM

a u to  ---  CROPS ---  LIFE
TAX SHELTERS

WALDON MILLICAN
COKE-STERLING FARM BUREAU INSURANCE 

n i  Phone 4532812 ----Home 453-2387

Friends:
I am writing to once again ask for your help, support and good will.
Last Monday, July 4, at my New Braunfels home on the Guadalupe River, 1 announced my 

intention to seek to represent the people of Texas as your U.S. Senator. That office is one of 
high responsibility, and the decision to seek it was not made lightly. But 1 believe that 
position will allow me an even fuller chance for service to this area and the entire state. In 
my travels across Texas 1 have found that most people want the strength and vigor of our 
state to be represented by strong and effective leadership. They want more than just a vote 
in the U.S. Senate; they want a voice—one that can provide new direction for our state and 
nation.

In 1973, when I first sought to represent you and the people of the 21st District in the U.S. 
Congress, no one knew Bob Krueger, nor did we have the backing of any "political 
machine." We had something tar more important. We had people. People who are willing to 
work for no other reason than that they were committed to open, honest government. I could 
never feel any closer to any area than to the one that gave me the chance to fulfill my most 
cherished goal—representing the people of the land that I come from. The new responsibil­
ity that I seek will not lessen this representation; it will strengthen it.

In our statewide effort we will face many obstacles. But I am convinced that with your 
help and the support of people like you all across this state, we can once again succeed. 
Thank you for your continued confidence. I shall never forget it.

Warmest personal regards.

The Krueger Senate Campaign is forming a "Committee of 21" in each county in the 
21st District. The "Committee of 21" will be made up of 21 or more people who are will­
ing to work to elect Bob Krueger to the U.S. Senate. Please help. Send to: KRUEGER OF 
TEXAS/P.O. BOX 911/NEW BRAUNFELS, TEXAS 78130
□ I want to be a working member of the "Committee of 21."
□ I want to make a contribution (make check payable to Friends of Bob Krueger).
□ I want a bumper sticker.

Name.

Occupation 

Address —

County.

Phone.
Area Code/Number

KRUEGER o r  TEXAS
FOR as. SENATE

A copy of our report is filed with the Federal Election Commission and is arailable for purchase from the Federal Electron Commission. Washrriglon, 
D C? 20463. Paid lor and authorised by Friends oi Bob Krueger Commiltee. L. D. BrinCmon, Chairman. P.O. Box 911, New Braunfels, Texas 78130,
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WANT
ADS

FURNISHED APARTMENT For Rent. All 
bills paid. Coll Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 or 453-2632. 50-tfc

PUBLIC NOTICE
Truman Hines proudly announces 

the arrival of his granddaughter, Terri 
Micheie, born June 29, at 9:22 a.m. 
in Shannon Hospital. She weighed 7 
lbs. 3 ozs. The proud parents are Mr. 
and Mrs, Bob Lord of Ballinger, Texas.

Mooumanlt Orav* AAarkcn
UH trIng 

YARD PRICES
No Srleum n Cetnmiition AsfcM. Rop.

roMittirig Blrk Monumefrt Mfg. Co. 
Sam L WilRanM Phono 453-252S

fo r  s a u

3 bedraom house, 2 baths, iocnted on 
opproximolely 1} ocres.

3 bedroom house, 2 baths, located on 
corner lot, with corport.

2 bedroom house, located on one large 
lot, well established yard with fruit 
trees.

ADAMS LAND k  REAirY CO.
Phono 453-2723 or 453-2757 

e r 6S5-9429

COLLECT NAMES for $1 each. We pay. 
Instruction kit $2 or free details. 
MATTHEW AD AGENCY, BOX 186 
ANDREWS, TEX. 79714. l-2tp

SAM STINEBAUGH TV SERVICE
432 Cauley Lane, San Angelo 

Phone 653-1118
Robert lee calls made each Tuesday. 
No mileage charge. Call for service or 
leove name at Robert Lee Western 
Auto Store. l-2tp
SIRAYED OR STOLEN from Floyd Modg- 

ling Ronch, Holstein heifer, weigh­
ing approximately 500 or 600 lbs. 
Anyone with information call 473- 

I-2tc-BP
CABINETS-OAK CABINETS WITH For- 

mica tops installed from $40 per 
linear foot. 653-9136, Box 5212, Son 
Angeio. Texas 76902. l-^tp

WORK AT HOME in spare time. Earn 
$250.00 per 1000 stuffing envelopes. 
Send 25c plus stamped, self-address­
ed envelope to: Terry Lane Enter­
prises, P. O. Box 289, Hobart, Indi- 

_  ona 46342,_________  i .4,p

MJSINESS FOR SALE: M k  M Putting 
Course and Recreation Center. Price 
very reasonable. Contact Louis 
Thornlan, 473-3101, Bronte.

________________________  3«-lfc-BP

REPRESENTATIVE
of

COLEMAN MONUMENT WORKS 
CELESTE SERVICE 
Phone 453-2722

44-tfc

th r ee  BEDROOM, 2 Bath House For 
Sale. Corner lot, larae garden, back 
fenced. Call 453-2575, 51-4tp

FOR SALE: 3 Bedroom House, I j  baths, 
3 lots. Pecan and fruit trees. Phone 
^«-2918-_________________________ 51-4tp

FOR SALE: 1975 Oldsmobile Cutloss
Supreme, loaded, priced to sell. 
Phone 453-2551. 52-tnc

$50.00 REWARD, for the return of or 
information that leads to return of 
little French Provencial table with 
marble top that was taken out of 
one of my houses' in Robert lee. 
Evelyn McKinley, 453-2830. l-2tp

NEED MORE STORAGE SPACE? Coma 
see some quality storage buildings 
ot 1701 Childress. 49-tnc

WOULD LIKE TO LEASE about 300 to 
600 acres for quoil and duck for 
the coming season. Want to camp 
on property. Come by Welding Shop 
or Phone 453-2764 after 6 p.m.

_______________________________________ l-4tc

SAVE $$’$$$
O b  Heating and Cooling

INSULATION DOESN'T COST, IT PAYSI 
For free insulation inspection in 
Robert Lee call representative at 
453-2422. Reliable Roofing & Insu­
lation Co., San Angelo. Itp

GARAGE^ SALE Friday and Saturdoy. 
James Craig,, 1718 Austin. Itp

WILL DO APPLIANCE REPAIRS and Re­
frigeration. Also Commercial Work. 
Teague Appliance. 2-tnc

TWO PAIR OF Double Custom Made 
Drapes, 46" length. $50. Mary Ivey.

_  _.... .....................................^
SMALL PUPPIES TO GIVE AWAY. Call 

Mary Herring, 453-2690. Itp
ANTIQUES, ROUND COFFEE Table, oak 

desk, tilt top table and end table. 
Neicie Jo's Fabric Shoppe. 2-2tc

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 3 lots, mobile 
home, tractor-mower. Call 453- 
2346. 2-2te

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
Notice is hereby 

given that Coke County 
will receive sealed
bids in the office of 
the County Judge until 
10 o'clock A.M. Mon­
day, August 1, 1977,

' for the following:
1-New Chasis-Cab, 2 
ton truck, GVW 19,500, 
V-8 Engine (Not less 
than 215 H.P. or less 
than 350 cubic incĥ - 
es), Cab to axle not 
less than 72 inches 
4-9.00 X 2C, 10 ply 
nylon rear tires 
with tubes 2-8.25 x 
20, 10 ply nylon 
front tires with 
tubes, 2-Speed rear 
axle. Heavy duty 
rear springs (not 
less than 23,000 lb. 
with auxiliary over­
loads), Heavy duty 
front springs. Power 
steering, 4-Speed 
transmission. West 
Coast mirrors. Heavy 
duty radiator, 4 
yard dump bed in­
stalled.

For further informa­
tion, contact Jerry 
Parker, Commissioner 
of Precinct No. 4,
Bronte, Texas, 76933.
The Commissioners'
Court of Coke County 
reserves the right 
to reject any or all 
bids and waiver any 
technicality.
Weldon Fikes 
County Auditor 
Coke County, Texas

Winners Named 
in 4-H Contest

Lupe Munoz took top 
honors in the junior 
division of the 1977 
Coke County 4—H Dress 
Revue held June 22 at 
the Coke County Court­
house. Julia Grun was 
named "runner-up" in 
the junior division.
Lupe is the daughter 
of Mr. & Mrs. Santi­
ago Munoz of Robert 
Lee, Julia is the 
daughter of Mr. & Mrs. 
Richard Grun of Robert 
Lee.

Mary Elaine Lackey, 
daughter of Mr. & Mrs. 
Kenneth Lackey, was the 
winner in the senior 
division.
Mary Elaine modeled 

a two-piece outfit of 
blue krinkle cloth.
The A-line skirt and 
matching vest was high­
lighted with top 
stitching.
Lupe modeled a red, 

white and blue sundress 
featuring a drawstring 
front and ruffled 
sleeves. Red, white, 
and blue sandals com­
pleted her costume.

Julia modeled an A- 
line sundress.

Gold Medal 
5 Lb. Bog

DEL MONTE
SWEET PEAS, 303 con

DEL MONTE
MIXED VEGETABLES, 303 con
DEL MONTE
S P I N A C H ,  303 con 
OUR DARLING CORN, 303 con 
DEL MONTE CATSUP
CONTADINA

2 for 69c

3 for 99e

Tomato Sauce
GRIFFIN

STRAWBERRY PRESERVES 
W E S S O N  O I L  
T I D E

3 for 99c 
3 for 99c 

32 oz. bottle 85c
8 OZ. CAN

5 for 99c
18 oz. gloss 79c 

24 oz. bottle $1.09 
giant box $1.29

Lg. Rolli^^^

4 ROLL PKG.
KLEENEX BATHROOM TISSUE 75c 
LIQUID VEL DETERGENT 32 oz. bottle 89c

Purex Bleach
WHOLE SUN

O R A N G E  J U I C E ,  Frozen 6 oz. con 29c

Oum fté
Í O )

5 QUART BUCKET

Ice toni
SEVEN BONE

R O U N D  B O N E  R O A S T  lb. 89c
C U R E D  P I C N I C  S H O U L D E R S  lb. 69c
SLICED SUB

BACON $U9


